
Lee Heritage Commission 
January 19, 2023 

 
Attendance: Pat Jenkins, Scott Bugbee, Denis Hambucken, Cord Blomquist and Laura Gund. 
 
Minutes: The meeting minutes of October 20, 2022 are approved. 
 
The November 7, 2022 and December 15, 2022 meetings were not held due to insufficient attendance. 
 
Barn Easements: The owner of the (now known as) Raynor Barn on Tuttle Road would like an easement 
on her barn. She does not have much information on the history of the barn. Pat made a motion, Scott 
seconded and the motion passed to accept the current information that is available on the Raynor Barn. 
 
Calendar: Scott makes a motion to pay for two orders of calendars for a total sum of $459.75. Denis 
seconds the motion and motion passes. 
 
Boston Post Cane: There is a new candidate for the Boston Post Cane. A gentleman who is 91 years old 
and has lived in Lee since 1974 will be the most recent recipient of the cane. The previous holder of the 
cane was Meda Durepo who recently passed away. 
 
Plumer Diaries: Donna is still working on transcribing the diaries. It’s an ongoing, lengthy project and we 
thank you, Donna! 
 
T-mobile: Pat wrote to the company to give the approval of the Heritage Commission for the Lee Library 
to receive a grant. 
 
Book Scanner: We discussed purchasing a “book scanner” for documents, as well as books, etc. Denis 
will make a proposal for the purchase after he and Cord have done some research. 
 
Archive Room: Denis and Pat put shelves together and now they can be anchored to the wall, meaning 
that the room will be ready to use! Thank you, Denis and Pat! Now we need to sort through boxes and 
find all of our materials, which we will then need to sort through. Hopefully we can find someone who 
would be interested in tackling this job, although we will probably, at some point, get together ourselves 
for sorting material.  Cord makes a motion to spend up to $300 for acid-free boxes to use in the process 
of sorting the archives. Scott seconds the motion and after further discussion, the motion passes. 
 
Interviews: We will ask Liz when she will be available to start doing interviews. Carolyn Granger 
(daughter of longtime residents Ralph and Doris Granger) is eager to be interviewed. Phil Sanborn would 
be another likely candidate. 
 
Next meeting will be held on February 16, 2023. 
 
Minutes submitted by Laura Gund 
 
 
 


